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I am hearing some buzz around ULC about the new digital sign the church council decided to forward to you at the             
annual meeting.  Where did this come from?  It was a bit of an accident.  As I was speaking about our 75th anniversary 
as a congregation in Grand Forks, I wondered aloud with the church council what kinds of projects we could do together 
as a way of celebrating this important year.  One of the things I mentioned in passing was a digital sign.  Why?  Perhaps 
I had just been outside changing our current sign, which is definitely no picnic.  But actually, I have no idea why it came 
to mind. 
 
Well, over a couple of meetings this idea came to life, so we met with Nick from Indigo Signs, received the bid, and  
before long, we, the Church Council, kind of loved the idea.  However, now it is up to you, the people of ULC, to decide.  
To be honest, I am glad for all the buzz, that is healthy.  We should care a lot about our shared ministry and feel               
comfortable talking about such matters and raising questions.  Of course, if the answer to this idea is “no”, everything 
will be fine and ministry will continue at ULC as best as we can, but I really encourage you to think about more than the 
cost of the project. 
 
There is no doubt the $30,000 price tag is a lot of money.  However, if that is the only downside, then perhaps consider 
some of the upside. After all, such a sign is outreach, even evangelism.  Through its words and images, we will be invit-
ing people to worship, Bible studies, Church School, Rhubarb Festival, concerts, Christmas and Easter services, like nev-
er before.  When people drive by ULC on Drive-Thru Prayer days, we will be a lot easier to notice and harder to ignore.  
This is to say nothing of all the positive statements, invitations, and Gospel messages we can share with our community. 
 
The city estimates at least 1.7 million cars drive by ULC each year.  Add to this the countless numbers of bikers and  
pedestrians who pedal and walk by, and maybe we are talking 2 million or more.  The potential for people noticing ULC 
and participating seems greatly improved.  This is no panacea, but it would be our intentional effort to stand out, and 
hopefully our ministry would stand out as brightly as the sign.  In the end, it is our congregation saying, “We are here, 
come and join us,” and hopefully what follows is that we are drawing people to the Lord Jesus Christ as much as we are 
drawing them to us. 
 
The sign would be a luxury to be sure.  Maybe we feel like we are not large enough ministry for such a thing.  Certainly, 
this is not as important as was our remodeling last year, but it could become important for us.  On my part, this is not a 
“must do” project, although, like most the members of the council I think I would be disappointed.  At any rate, make 
sure and ask any questions you want at the meeting.  Speak out your thoughts without worry about being judged.  We 
are a family, and I hope we care enough about each other to listen.  Plus, if you want a silent vote, someone just needs 
to ask. 
 
I also am hoping to present several other ideas for our 75th year as a congregation.       
For example, concerts in the spring, summer, and fall with the community invited.                 
A fundraising effort to raise $7,500 for the food cupboard.  A worship and picnic in the 
park next summer with the community invited.  A Christmas party next December for                      
intellectually challenged people.  Of course, a fall event to celebrate the year.  We can do all of these, some of these, 
none of these, or more than these.  I am simply imagining a year where we stand out in this community and beyond.  
Perhaps a new digital sign can help. 
 
I am intrigued with Jesus’ words from Matthew 5:16, “Let your light shine before others, so that they see your good 
works and give glory to your Father in heaven.”  It makes me wonder: How are ULC and its people shining lights in the 
world?  How might ULC and its people be shining lights for the community of Grand Forks in 2025 as we celebrate our 
75th year?  Does purchasing and installing a brightly lit digital sign along University Avenue help us make our lights 
shine?  We are free to disagree on this last question, but we are compelled by Jesus to answer the first two, and then 
together to shine! 
 
You are in my prayers, 



ULC Annual Meeting 
February 9, 2025 

 
Please join us for the Annual Meeting of University Lutheran Church, Sunday, 
February 9, 2025, 11:30am.  We will hear ministry reports, consider old and 
new business, have a few elections, and consider our 2025 budget. 
 
The Church Council has voted to purchase a new digital sign for the corner of 
University Avenue and 21st Street.  It would be the same size as our current sign 
with a resolution of 6mm, and of course, it would be mounted on our current 
brick edifice.  Please check out the display relating to this sign in the narthex.  
All questions are good questions and welcome! 

 
The cost of the new sign is $29,263.  This includes the removal of the existing sign, the digital sign            
itself, installation, 5-year parts warranty, 2-year labor warranty, and software training.  The only costs 
not covered are the cost of the sign permit from the city and the electrical connection.  The council is 
asking you to approve a maximum of $35,000 for the project. 
 
Please join us for this important congregational meeting! 
 

 
 

Wheels to Worship 
Can We Give You a Lift? 

 
We are looking for people who would like rides to church in our church van, 
plus about 4-5 volunteers to give rides.  No one asked for a ride in January, 
but we are committed to provide rides for those who  may need them.  There-
fore, we are advertising Sundays, February 16 and 23 as days we are  
offering rides.  So, if you would like a ride to Sunday worship on either of 
these two dates or both, would you please call the church office at 775-4745 to make your reservation.  
We are asking that you call church by Friday, February 14, or Friday, February 21, by 4:00pm.  Please let 
us know if you would like a ride to church! 

Feed My Starving Children -  
Mission of the Month  

  

During January, February, and March, ULC will raise funds for our community’s 
FMSC MobilePack event on April 10-12.  Our Mission Endowment has al-
ready set aside $2,000, and the coins and dollars given at our NoisyOffering 
during these three months will likely double that number.  Please stay tuned 
for other FMSC fundraising opportunities. 
 

It is our goal as a community to pack 400,000 meals, and we have already raised $54,270 of the 
$117,500 that we need to pay for the event.  Each 29 cents raised provides a meal for a hungry child.  
That means a gift of $30 pays for 103 meals, a gift of $50 pays for 172 meals, and a gift of $100 pays for 
344 meals.  What a wonderful way to serve hungry children! 
 
Fun fact: Did you know that Feed My Starving Children has prepared 4,428,925,866 for hungry and 
starving children in our world. 



Stewardship 2025 
 
With a grateful heart for God’s boundless generosity and as an expression  
of my Christian stewardship, I make this commitment to Christ’s church  
and the ministry of University Lutheran Church. 
 
My/our commitment is: $ ________ per week, or 
    $ ________ per month, or 
    $ ________ per year. 
 
 
I understand that I may adjust this estimate of giving at any time  
by contacting the church office. 
 
 

Name _______________________________________________  Date ____________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
Home or Cell Phone _____________________________________   
 
Email Address __________________________________________   
 
Envelope # ____________ 

 
Boundless 

 
A Stewardship Program for 2025 

 
Our stewardship emphasis this year is, “Boundless”.  Our series centers 
around the idea that when Jesus fed 5,000 people on just a little bread                
and fish, there was not only enough food to go around, but an abundance of 
leftovers.  Jesus is not a Lord of scarcity, but rather a Lord of boundless 
blessings.  Our challenge as Christians is to serve God with this same vision. 
 
· February 2 and 5  Boundless Love 
· February 9 and 12  Boundless Gifts 
· February 16 and 19 Boundless Cache 
 
 
Our response days will be Sunday, February 16 and Wednesday, February 19.  On these days we will 
have the opportunity to offer our financial resources to our shared ministry at ULC in 2025.  Thank you for 
your generous support of ULC! 
 
Please note: We will have a Celebration Meal (Turkey Tidbits!) on February 16 and 19 to 
mark the generous support of the people of ULC toward this ministry. 
 
 
 

Than Yo! 



2025 
 

 
Lent does not begin until March this year, so all the details about the Lenten season will not be pub-
lished until our March ECHO.  However, we are prepared to announce that our midweek Wednes-
day theme is, “Jesus Teaches Us to Pray: The Lord’s Prayer”.  We will spend all six weeks of 
Lent exploring the meaning of this prayer spoken by the Lord Jesus himself.  We often speed through 
this prayer without thinking much about the words, but not this Lenten season.  Please mark these 
dates on your calendar: 
 
March 5: God as Our Papa  
  (Our Father, who art in heaven) 
 

March 12: Holiness for God is Love  
  (Hallowed be thy name) 
 

March 19: Not Our Will but God’s Will 
(Thy kingdom come, thy will be done  
on earth as it is in heaven) 
 

March 25: Everything We Need  
  (Give us this day our daily bread) 
 

April 2:  Yes, Forgiveness and Mercy Are Required 
(And forgive us our trespasses  
as we forgive those who trespass against us) 
 

April 9:  Spoiler Alert: God Defeats Evil  
  (And lead us not into temptation but deliver us from evil) 

 
 

 
ULC Lenten Devotion Book 

The Faithful Tradition Continues 
 

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 5.  We pray you will respond to this invitation to write for                  
our Lenten Devotion Book.  We are looking for ULC members and friends with faith insights and                  
experiences they’d like to share.  It might be something which happened to you in the past,                       
a reflection on a favorite hymn or Bible verse, an answered prayer, or a God sighting in your life.  
Whatever it is, we would love it if you would share it with us. 
 
We are asking for around 250 words (including a Bible verse and a short prayer).  After you write it, 
then you may email it to church, or drop it off at the church office.  We need 47 writings to complete 
Lent.  If you need help with writing, please call the church office, and we will connect you with some-
one who is willing to help you share your experience.  We need these devotions turned in by 
Wednesday, February 19. 

Paul and Bonnie Cox Scholarships 
 
We are now receiving applications for our fifth annual Paul and Bonnie Cox 
Scholarships.  These are awarded to any person seeking post-secondary                      
education.  The deadline for applications is May 1.  We hope to offer two $500 
scholarships, although some years we have awarded a few more.  Applications 
are available in the church office and will eventually be mailed out to our                 
12th grade students.  The scholarship committee will meet and hope to have an 
announcement to make by June 1. 



 
 

Sunday Morning Adult Class 
“Jewish Journey Through the Ages” 

 
During the month of February, the ULC Adult Class will continue its journey 
through Jewish history.  Here is an outline for the upcoming weeks: 
 
February 2 The ND Jewish Community and Agricultural Colonies 
February 9 The Grand Forks Jewish Neighborhood 
February 16 Rabbi Papermaster, Family and House 
February 23 B’nai Israel Congregation and Montefiore Cemetery 
March 2 Israel and Judaism Today 
 
Please join Ken Dawes for this presentation and discussion.  Ken was reared in the Jewish neighborhood 
and was the paper boy for the area in the 1940’s.  He also did a social work internship in a facility                    
for emotionally disturbed children under the Jewish Board of Guardians in the Brooklyn and Williamsburg 
area.  He has many stories to tell! 
 

 
WELCA Bible Study 

“Faithfulness” 
 
Our winter into spring Bible study this year written by Denise Rector is entitled, 
“Faithfulness”.  This study will look at eight different biblical people to learn from 
their faithfulness to God in some trying life circumstances.  Each month will focus 
one or two people: February is David, March is Peter and Cornelius, and April is 
Jairus and the Woman Who Is Bleeding. 
 

Please join us this month as we see how David testifies in Psalm 22 that God is worthy of praise, even as 
he is in despair.  It’s no wonder that Jesus cried out to God from the cross using the very same words. In 
our worst times, this Psalm helps us contemplate God’s holiness.  All ULC women and friends are invited 
to meet Friday, February 14, at 10:00am in the lounge. 
 
 

Calling All Men 
“The Letter of James” 

 
Calling All Men has been studying the Letter of James.  This letter reminds us that life 
with God is not simply about having faith but also about doing faith in the world.  Our 
topic for February is: Submitting Yourself to God.  Please join us on Saturday, 
February 15, at 8:30am for breakfast pizza and our study. 
 
 

Thursday Morning Study 
“Revelation and the End of All Things” 

 
You are invited to a 10-week Bible study on the Bible book Revelation.  It is a contro-
versial book to say the least.  Some Christians would have had it removed from the 
list of New Testament books, and others simply ignore it.  Others believe it holds 
timeless truths for Christians of every age, and others believe it holds the answers to 
the future of our world.  Please join us for what might be considered a very Lutheran 
Christian approach to studying this important last book of the Bible.  Together we will 
understand the heart of what the book proclaims, Jesus, the Lamb who was slain, will 
come again, to rid the world of all sin, evil, and death.  Please join us Thursday 
mornings at 9:30am in the fellowship hall. 

ULC Adult Education in February 



Youth News 
 

 
Crafting With Christ 

 
ULC Youth 6th grade through college, please join us Sunday, February 2 at 
6:00pm for a relaxing night of Crafting with Christ.  This event is an opportunity 
to get together for Bible study, to make faith-based crafts, and to talk about life 
and faith.  On this first event, we will be doing Bible decorating.  So, please 
bring a Bible to decorate.  If you need a Bible, we can provide one, and it 
would be very helpful if you would let us know in advance. 
 

 
Confirmation Classes 

Grades 7-9 
 

Confirmation classes for February are as follows: Sundays are set for February 2, 9, 
16, and 23, and Wednesdays for February 5, 12, and 26.  Our theme this year is “The 
Year of Jesus”, and at in February we will be studying the miracles and teachings of 
Jesus. 
 
Citywide Confirmation, now called Grand Forks Area ELCA Youth Night,                     
is Wednesday, February 19, 7:15-8:30pm, at the Red River High School  
Performance Hall (Enter door 22).   Our Sunday and Wednesday classes will attend 
this event together.  The speaker is former UND head football coach Bubba Schwei-
gert, and music will be provided by Camp Metigoshe.  There are several donation              
opportunities (CVIC, Ernie’s Place, Global Friends Coalition, Journey Home Animal  
Rescue) – more details to come.  High School youth are also welcome to attend this 
event.  Pastor Tom is looking for parents to help with rides. 

 
Please do not forget to be working on your worship notes.  Everyone must do 10 regular worship notes 
and 5 worship notes in the Lent Packs for a total of 15. 
 
Remember to be looking for your mentor for the Lenten season.  Letters with more information about 
Lent will be coming out soon. 
 

 
Sundaes on Wednesday 

 
Sundaes on Wednesdays have quickly become the place to be!  Grades 6-12 youth, you 
may indeed join us from 8:15-9:30am for ice cream sundaes, a short game or program, 
and the ever-popular flashlight devotions.  We serve sundaes on February 5, 12, and 26. 
   

 
                                    ULC Ski Trip to Buena Vista 

 
We are scheduling a ski trip for Monday, February 17.  We will leave church by 
8:00am.  We would love to take a bus if people want to ride together.  Pastor 
Tom will work on this, but we would definitely 20+ signed up by February 7.                
If this does not work, we will need to make sure we have enough vehicles for 
everyone in the group.  Come as individuals, families, and yes, of course, you 
may bring friends. 
  
Please sign up as soon as possible.  There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex, or 
you can call the church and let us know.  Secondly, besides transportation, the 
costs are as follows: Lift ticket is $42.  Ski rental is $30, or board rental is 
$32.  Helmet rental is $8.  Buena Vista doesn’t allow any food brought into their 
chalet, but they do have a cafeteria where you can purchase drinks, snacks and 
food.  Hope to see you on the slopes! 

 



Wednesday Meals: 

February 5: Hot dogs 

February 12: Chicken nuggets, and a  
  special Valentine dessert 

February 19:  Turkey Tidbits & More 

February 26: Meatball subs 



FEBRUARY WELCA NEWS 
 
As we start this new year, I want to share with you some dates to put on 
your calendar. The dates for our four major events are: 

Salad Luncheon April 5, 2025 
Rhubarb Festival June 14, 2025 
Fall Festival  November 22, 2025 
Christmas Brunch December 6, 2025 
 

Joy Circle is having a movie event Sunday afternoon, February 2, 1:00pm. 
The movie is “All Together Now.” 
 
On Saturday, March 1st, there will be a combined WELCA meeting and                 
program. Look for details below. 
 
All the benevolences were sent the money designated to them in December. 
Many letters of appreciation have been received. 
 
Since this is University Lutheran’s 75 anniversary, WELCA will be looking at its history and past events. 
More on this later. 
 

Pauline Lileng, Co-President 

WOMEN  
OF THE ELCA 
Purpose  
Statement 
 

As a community of women  
created in the image of God,  
called to discipleship  
in Jesus Christ,  
and empowered by  
the Holy Spirit, 
 

We commit ourselves to  
grow in faith, affirm our gifts,  
support one another in our  
callings, engage in ministry  
and action,  and promote  
healing and wholeness  
in the Church, the society,  
and the world. 

Joy Circle is hosting a movie day. Please join us on Sunday, 
February 2nd from 1 to 3 pm to watch the movie "All             
Together Now". It is about a talented and optimistic teen-
ager that clings to a huge secret: she's homeless and living 
on a bus. She must learn to accept help after tragedy 
strikes. We will provide snacks. See you there! Questions? 
Please contact Shelly Meyer, Patty Olsen, or Paula Cox.  

Aprons: The Ties That Bind  
 

2025 WELCA General Meeting and Program 
 
Date:  March 1, 2025 
Time:  10:00 am to 11:30 am 
Where:  ULC Fellowship Hall 
Who:  ULC women and guest(s) – can be all ages 
Bring:  An apron or aprons that have a special meaning to you (there    
  will be time to share your apron story with the group), no fee to attend. 

  Sign-up:  A sheet is available in the narthex so we know how many  
  to plan for. 
 
Event includes: 
Door prizes 
General meeting with offering 
Coffee and treats 
A program that includes an apron fashion show 
Time to share the aprons people brought 
Everyone gets a bookmark 



University Lutheran Church 
Council Meeting 

January 21, 2025 
 
Members Present: Katie Hess, Jennifer Frederikson, Jessi Saylor, LeAnn Barendt,   
Matt Solberg, Brad Gunderson, Jay Farmer, Pauline Lileng, Dan Melberg,  
Pastor Tom Colenso, Kevin Meyer 
 
Devotions: 1 Peter 2:1-20 
 
Minutes from December 17, 2024: Approved 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Approved 
 
Pastor’s Report: Annual meeting is February 9. Light post in the parking lot is out and working on getting 
that repaired. Motion to increase annual giving to the Synod by $1000 was approved.  
 
Old Business:  
· The Wheels to Worship van is ready to provide rides. We continue to talk about the best ways to encour-

age use of rides to and from worship.  
· The proposed new digital sign will be discussed at the annual meeting. Council members will speak with 

neighbors to let them know we are considering this addition.  
· We discussed the need to fill an open council position.  
 
New Business: 
· Missionary Sponsorship, ELCA: Motion made to increase giving from $500 to $1,000 approved. 
· Isaac Strom, Chi Alpha Mission Trip: Motion made to give $500 to support Isaac’s trip,                                     

from the Misc. Memorial Fund. 
· 2025 Budget: 2025 budget was reviewed and approved by the council.                                                              

The 2025 budget will be presented at the Annual Meeting for final approval.  
 

Ministry Reports: 
 
Education: Focusing on attendance and participation, rewarding the kids for their efforts with the hope it 
will re-energize the kids, and keep them excited to come. 
 
Property: The fan in the men’s bathroom is likely to be nearing its end of life. We will keep an eye on it and 
replace once necessary. 
 
Worship: New signage being placed on the front door with a reminder that those doors will be locked short-
ly after worship begins. The parking lot door can be used during this time. This year is our 75th Anniversary 
and several ways to celebrate are being discussed. Some initial thoughts are a picnic in the park this summer 
and a celebration at the church sometime in the fall. Other events will be planned as well. 
 
WELCA: Dates have been chosen for the four main events of the year – Salad Luncheon (April 5), Rhubarb 
Festival (June 14), Fall Festival (November 22), and Christmas Brunch (December 6). After benevolences and 
expenses were paid for the year, checking account balance going forward into the new year is just over 
$9,000. WELCA is continuing to search for a representative to the church council. 
 
Youth: Crafting with Christ will take place the evening of February 2. Bible decorating will be led by Pheobe. 
There is a possibility of a ski trip yet to occur this season, looking for a date that could work. 
 
Mission Endowment: Did not meet.  
 
Men’s Group: Christmas Caroling Tour with Amanda Ellison being discussed for next November/December. 
 
Next meeting will be at 7pm on Tuesday, March 18, 2025 
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WORSHIP & EVENT  
SCHEDULE 

 
SUNDAY WORSHIP 

 & EDUCATION 
 8:45am    Adult Class 

9:00am   Church School 
  9:00am   Confirmation  

10:00am   WORSHIP 
11:00am   Fellowship 

 
WEDNESDAY WITH JESUS 

 5:00pm   Supper   
6:00pm   WORSHIP & WWJ 

7:00pm   Chapel Choir  
7:15pm   Confirmation 

8:15pm  Sundaes on Wednesdays  
  

ULC Annual Meeting 
February 9 at 11:30am 

 

Joy Circle Movie Day 
Sunday, February 2 1:00pm 

“All Together Now” 
 

Thursday Morning Bible Study 
9:30am 

 
Calling All Men 

Saturday, February 15  8:30am 
 

WELCA Bible Study 
Friday, February 14   10:00am 

 
Grand Forks Area ELCA Youth Night 

Wednesday, February 19    7:15-8:30 
Red River High School 

 
Sundaes on Wednesdays (Youth) 

February 5, 12 & 26    8:15pm 
 

See inside for much more! 


